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Re: 9.26.2016 FOIA Request from NBC5 Chicago

1 message

Catherine Chang <cchang@d107.org> Fri, Sep 30, 2016 at 4:16 PM
To: "Smyser, Katherine (NBCUniversal)" <Katy.Smyser@nbcuni.com>

Dear Ms. Smyser,

Thank you for writing to Pleasantdale School District 107 with your request for information, dated on September 26,
2016, pursuant to the lllinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq. Specifically, you would like to know
which schools in Pleasantdale School District 107 have a stock of undesignated epinephrine auto-injectors, and which
do not.

Currently, both Pleasantdale Elementary School and Pleasantdale Middle School do not stock undesignated epinephrine
auto-injectors.

Sincerely,
Catherine Chang, Ed.D
Freedon of Information Officer

Pleasantdale School District 107
708-784-2172

cc: Board of Education
Dr. Palzet, Superintendent

On Mon, Sep 26, 2016 at 12:47 PM, Smyser, Katherine (NBCUniversal) <Katy.Smyser@nbcuni.com> wrote:

454 North Columbus Drive A Division of National Broadcasting
Chicago, IL 60611-5555 Company, Inc.
312-836-5555 www.nbcchicago.com

September 26, 2016

Dr. Dave Palzet
Superintendent of Schools

Pleasantdale School District 107



Burr Ridge, lllinois 60527-7714

Dear Dr. Palzet:

This is a request under the lllinois Freedom of Information Act. | am making this request of every
public school district in the Chicago area.

| would like to know which schools in Pleasantdale School District 107 have a stock of
undesignated epinephrine auto-injectors, and which do not. (Schools in lllinois are under no
requirement to keep such a supply.)

To save you time in this response, I'm basically looking for a response in which you list each
school in your district, with a “yes” or “no” as to whether the school keeps a stock of
undesignated epinephrine auto-injectors.

However, if you prefer to produce actual FOIA documents, | ask that you provide me with the
required written prescription or standing order, which each school must have if it opts to keep a
supply of undesignated epinephrine auto-injectors — and also let me know which schools do not
have such a prescription or order. Again, | am happy to accept a yes-or-no answer about
each school, in place of these prescriptions and orders, to save you time in answering
this request.

You can send your response to me at katy.smyser@nbcuni.com. Alternatively, you can send an
answer to me at NBC5 Chicago; 454 North Columbus Drive; Chicago, lllinois 60611. And if
there is any way in which | can help in getting this information, | would be happy to do so.

Because these records are in the public interest, | ask that you waive any reproduction fee. And
if you deny this request, please tell me on what grounds, and to whom | should appeal.

If you have any questions concerning this request or need any additional information, please
don’t hesitate to contact me at katy.smyser@nbcuni.com or at 312-836-3187. Thank you so
much for your time and consideration in this matter.

Sincerely,

Katy Smyser

Investigative Producer






